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Type: Consent Status: Agenda Ready

File created: 4/23/2020 In control: City Council

On agenda: 5/5/2020 Final action: 5/5/2020

Title: Consider a resolution canceling Contract No. 16-78 and approving a new Agreement for Professional

Services with Thomas Hoover Engineering, LLC of Keller, Texas; for the purpose of providing
engineering design services for the Barbara Lane Drainage Improvements Project for the Public
Works Department; and authorizing the City Manager to execute all documents relating thereto on
behalf of the City of Keller, Texas.

Attachments: 1. 050520 _Thomas Hoover_ Resolution 4237, 2. 050520 _Thomas Hoover_Agreement

Date Ver. Action By Action Result
5/5/2020 1 City Council approve

To: Mark R. Hafner, City Manager

From: Alonzo Lifan, Public Works Director

Subject:

Consider a resolution canceling Contract No. 16-78 and approving a new Agreement for Professional
Services with Thomas Hoover Engineering, LLC of Keller, Texas; for the purpose of providing
engineering design services for the Barbara Lane Drainage Improvements Project for the Public
Works Department; and authorizing the City Manager to execute all documents relating thereto on
behalf of the City of Keller, Texas.

Action Requested:

Consider a resolution canceling Contract No. 16-78 and approving a new Agreement for Professional
Services with Thomas Hoover Engineering, LLC for engineering design services in the amount of
$77,370.00.

Background:

Thomas Hoover Engineering was contracted to provide engineering design services for Sanitary
Sewer Line protection and minor drainage improvements at 804 and 812 Barbara Lane. The current
Agreement for Professional Services (Contract No. 16-78), is for an amount of $46,400.00. During
easement negotiations with the property owners, the project scope grew to include additional
drainage improvements and a hike and bike trail. The trail is included in the Parks Department’s Hike
and Bike Trail Master Plan.

The project was initiated to shore up areas around an existing sanitary sewer line along the drainage
channel that have become eroded over the years. During easement negotiations, the property
owners expressed concerns with the existing drainage channel through their properties. An
agreement was reached that provided additional drainage improvements along the channel to reduce
erosion at locations other than the sewer line crossings. Public Works'’ staff coordinated with Parks’
staff to include a section of hike and bike trail. Including the trail in the project will remove the need
for a separate project and reduce the inconvenience of additional construction.
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This agreement will increase the total amount to $77,370.00

Financial Impact:
Funding is included in the Drainage System Capital Improvement fund with funding provided from the
Drainage Utility Fund and Water-Wastewater Fund.

Citizen Input/Board Review:
N/A

Legal Review:
The City Attorney has reviewed and approved the proposed agreement.

Alternatives:

City Council has the following alternatives:
- Approve as submitted
- Approve with changes
- Denial

Council Action:
Staff recommends approval of the proposed resolution as presented.
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